DRAFT MINUTES OF SCROOBY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 14 December 2015

SCROOBY VILLAGE HALL

1. PRESENT

Chair Ed Marshall, District Councillor Barry Bowles, Heidi Robbins, Christine Bailey, Treasurer Tony Smith, Elaine Gargett, Mark Firth, Sheila Firth (Clerk), PCSO Dave Airey.

2. Apologies

Matt Pollard.

3. Minutes of the Last Meeting

Minutes agreed, proposed by Elaine Gargett, seconded by Christine Bailey.

4. Matters Arising

With regard to the proposed fracking testing at Torworth, IGas have booked the Village Hall at Scrooby for two public meetings in the New Year, on 4 and 25 January 2016. The PC are still waiting to hear from Robin Hood Airport with the results from the noise pollution monitor that was on the Croft.

5. Correspondence

Correspondence had been received re proposals to re-form the parish boundaries within Bassetlaw, nothing has yet been officially confirmed.

6. District Councillor's Report

District Councillor Bowles attended and gave his report. He is recommending that the planning application for the Hawks Nest Car Wash is put before the full Council Planning Committee, as he has received representations from several parishioners. District Councillor Bowled had also attended a recent Fracking Awareness Group for the proposed site in Torworth.

7. Finance Report

Treasurer Mr Tony Smith handed out his report, full details are available at the www.scrooby.net website.

8. Police Report

PCSO Dave Airey attended the meeting and gave his report. There had been three incidents of burglary other in the Scrooby parish, all of which happened around the Cricket Club on the edge of Bawtry.

In general, crime levels were down, but he reiterated his advice regarding vehicle safety and not leaving car engines running when the car is unattended, leaving valuables in the car etc.

9. Planning & Village Plan

There was none.

10. Play Area

Nothing to report.

11. Village Hall

The new notice board has been acquired and installed. New fairy lights have been purchased for the tree sculpture.

12. Village Environment

The Chair reported that the sewage leak into the river had been resolved by Anglian Water.

13. Pilgrim Fathers Visitors Centre and Mayflower 400

The Chair will attend the next meeting on the 16 December.

14. Any Other Business

There was none. Meeting finished at 8.30 pm. The next meeting is on the 8 February 2016, 7.30 pm, Scrooby Village Hall.